

Dean's Colloquia Presentation

The Dean William Parks Colloquia Committee is pleased to announce its fourth program of the academic year. Dr. David Wall, assistant professor of government and public affairs, will present a paper titled, "Deforestation in the United States: Environmental and Economic Implications." Dr. Wall's presentation will be held Monday, April 3 at noon in the Campus Center Room 150. A luncheon will be held following Dr. Wall's presentation. Faculty and staff interested in attending need to contact Dr. Jim Morris, chair of the Dean's Colloquia Committee by Friday, March 31. Cost of luncheon is \$7.

Call for Papers and

Nominations

The Dean William Parks Memorial Colloquia Committee is issuing a call for papers from CNU faculty and nominations for outside speakers for the 1995-96 academic year. All submissions of proposals and nominations must be received by Dr. Jim Morris by Monday, April 17 to be considered by the committee.

A reminder: All presentations must be academic in approach and content and suitable for a collegiate audience. Faculty members selected to give the Dean's Colloquia presentation will receive a honorarium of \$500. Three local presentations and one off-campus guest will make up the 1995-96 program.

Thank You

I want to express another thank you to each and every one of you who made calls and visits and sent cards and gifts during my bout with, and surgery for, a second ruptured disc (within seven months!). They really meant so much. A very **special** thank you to Susan St. Onge, who took on the job of acting chairman of MCLL during my absence in January, February and one-half of March.

After being out since the beginning of the semester, I am, indeed, happy to return ... even if it is only part-time. I am following my doctor's advice to the letter, since I do not wish to repeat the mistakes and resulting consequences of Mike Krzyzewski, the basketball coach at Duke University! Your interest and concerns got me through some very serious and very painful moments. Thank you again.

Dick Guthrie, Chairman, MCLL

The Office of Sponsored Programs Announces . . .

-the availability of the EPA Environmental Education and Training Program guidelines and application. The purpose of this program is to train education professionals to develop and deliver environmental education and training programs. Application deadline is April 28, 1995. Please call 4-7266 for further information if interested.

-the availability of information regarding three exchange programs with China, sponsored by the Committee on Scholarly Communication with China (CSCC).

The **Graduate Program** supports graduate students in social sciences or humanities for 11 months of study at a Chinese university or research institute, beginning in September, 1996. Application deadline is Oct. 13, 1995.

The Research Program supports individuals with the Ph.D. or equivalent for in-depth research between July 1, 1996 and Dec. 31, 1997. Application deadline is Oct. 13, 1995.

The Chinese Fellowships for Scholarly Development supports Chinese scholars with the MA or Ph.D. from a Chinese institution to conduct research at a U.S. institution. American scholars must nominate Chinese candidates and the deadline is Nov. 3, 1995.

Please contact the office at 4-7266 for further information.



The Art of Print

The Falk Gallery of Christopher Newport University will sponsor the new art exhibition *The Art of Print* from April 11 to April 28. The exhibition features prints from the 16th Century through the present and includes both western and non-western imagery. The opening reception has been scheduled for Tuesday, April 11 from 4 p.m. to 6 p.m. An informal talk and printmaking demonstration will illustrate various printmaking techniques to include woodblock prints, etchings,

engravings and monoprints.

Gallery hours are 1 p.m. to 3 p.m., Monday through Friday.

Additional information may be obtained by calling the CNU ARTS LINE at (804) 594—7552.

Faculty Activity

Dr. Sang O. Park, director of Asian studies, attended Virginia Consortium for Asian Studies spring business meeting and was re-elected as president of VCAS for the academic year of 1995-96.

At the annual meeting of VCAS, held at Mary Baldwin College, Dr. Park presented "Economic Cost of Korean Unification."